STATE OF TEXAS COUNTIES OF POTTER AND RANDALL CITY OF AMARILLO

On the 4th day of September 2018, the Amarillo City Council met at 12:00 p.m. for a work session which was in the Council Chamber located on the third floor of City Hall at 509 Southeast 7th Avenue, with the following members present:

ELAINE HAYS

FREDA POWELL

EDDY SAUER

COUNCILMEMBER NO. 2

COUNCILMEMBER NO. 3

COUNCILMEMBER NO. 3

COUNCILMEMBER NO. 4

Absent was Mayor Ginger Nelson. Also in attendance were the following administrative officials:

JARED MILLER
MICHELLE BONNER
BRYAN MCWILLIAMS
STEPHANIE COGGINS
FRANCES HIBBS

CITY MANAGER
DEPUTY CITY MANAGER
CITY ATTORNEY
ASSISTANT TO THE CITY MANAGER
CITY SECRETARY

Mayor Pro Tem Hays established a quorum, called the meeting to order, welcomed those in attendance and the following items of business were conducted:

Mr. Miller reminded everyone of the rules of decorum for the City Council meetings.

PUBLIC COMMENT

James Schenck, 6216 Gainsborough Road, spoke on the meeting times, the number of staff present, and questioned the three-minute limit. Mike Fisher, 4410 Van Kriston Drive, inquired how Council would regulate boisterous conduct. Claudette Smith, 4410 Van Kriston Drive, asked if City Council would find solutions to the naysayers' problems. She further commented on a restaurant closing to make repairs demanded by the City. Lilia Mitchell, 3124 Redwood Street, stated she was concerned about North Amarillo's conditions. She further stated she had previously requested a splash pad in Hazelrigg Park. Jerri Glover, 5707 Berget Street, spoke on Amarillo 101, and encouraged everyone to apply. She encouraged Council to look at the meeting times in the eyes of the citizens. Nathan Smith, 501 Fescue Avenue, spoke about the ballpark, taxes, and the number of people at the public comment forum. Zane Oliver, 4508 Greenwich Place, spoke on Item 3A and offered some clarification on the rezoning request. Jaidyn Fisher, 4410 Van Kriston Drive, spoke on the public comment times, and representation of everyone. Noah Dawson, 1133 Sugarloaf Drive, signed up to speak but did not appear. There were no further comments.

ATTEST:

-rances Hibbs, City Secretary

Elaine Hays, Mayor Pro Tem